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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            November 27, 2007
PRESENT:

     ___Arlene Bautista         ___June Curtis                    _x_ Jeff Marsee                    ___Valerie Wagner
     _x_Francis Baylen          _x_Mike Dalton                  ___ Carlos Mena                  ___Lisa Webb 

     ___Neal Bennett             _v_Momi Elliott                  _x_ Linda Mobley                _x_Dean Whetham

     _x_Dan Cahill                ___Miriam Ifill                    _x_ Nina Oshio                     _x_Marcia Williams

                                            _x_Donna Manno                 _x_ Patrick Papetti              

Members of the committee introduced themselves for the benefit of new members attending for the first time.  It was stated that the purpose of the committee is to provide an opportunity to share information.    

Minutes:  The minutes of October 30 were approved with one change.  
90 Day Review Update:  The suggestion from the last meeting to have a 90 Day Review from the classified perspective was taken to the regular staff meeting, and the managers were split on the idea.   Comments/Suggestions:

· What kinds of information should be conveyed to the group?  It should have campus wide applications.  
· For the next 90 day review, HR will do a pilot effort on presenting the classified perspective.  

· Should some time be built in at the end for classified issues?  
· Should it be formal or spontaneous?  
· Let people know they can come prepared to speak about issues during the reviews.  
· Provide time after each manager’s presentation to add issues from that area. 
· Should the rest of the campus be invited?  It was decided that it was a good idea to invite other areas if they want to attend.  Much of the information disseminated is of interest to the other areas.  
· If the other vice presidents want to follow the model of the 90 Day Review, they can hold their own meetings and present their own Can Do awards.    
· Suggestion:  Some people might be too shy to speak.  For them, have 3 x 5 cards available as they arrive at the Review so they can write out questions.
E-Mail Policy Input:  Background for new members:  As discussed at the last meeting, there is concern about the perceived increase in inappropriate electronic behavior.  Employees are entitled to a secure, safe work place, and managers are required to provide this and to intervene if there is a problem.  Group members are to go back to their constituents and get input on appropriate use of list servs, access to E-mail, what is inappropriate use of E-mail, etc.  This information will then be taken to College Council.  This will be on the agenda for next meeting. 
Committee Reports:

· Professional Development Committee (Donna)  - Copies of the Needs Assessment results and the minutes from the last Classified Staff Development Committee meeting were shared with the group.  Noted:

· They had a good response on the survey (126).  
· Programs were ranked 1 – 7.  This shows the average.  
· At the committee meeting they discussed the survey and a tentative agenda for four proposed workshops in January.  There will be morning and afternoon sessions for each.  
· The format for Flex Day on April 4 was also discussed.  They are looking at eliminating the three hour workshop and maybe having a keynote speaker instead.  They will still do the parade and the  BBQ. 
· They are still working on the video.  Suggestions:

· Have the winners of the cart parade go into the Torrance parade.  
· Combine High School day with the Electric Cart Parade day.  It was decided to keep the focus on classified staff.  
· Resurrect Linda Detwiler’s video.     
Group members are to share the information with their constituents and give Donna input.    
· Food Services Committee – The committee met on November. 8.  There are three subcommittees.  One is doing site visits at other colleges.  It was noted that a modular food building has been added near the Planetarium at ECC; however, with the closure of the Cafeteria, all eating sites will be outdoors.   Interest has been expressed in reactivating space in the Student Activities Center for eating/studying.  
· Orientation Committee – Draft copies of New Employee Handbook were given to participants in the New Staff Orientation for their input.  Donna is looking at revamping the orientation and making it more Web based.  Outside of Facilities, most are in favor of having mentors.  There is a need to look at each job series and see what type of mentoring needs to be done for that group.  
Division Reports:

· Nina Oshio:  Effective January 3rd, there will be a new third party administrator for 403B plans.   

· Francis Baylen:  ECC is still using the 2003 software, and most new computers now have Vista, so if you buy a new computer for your home, it might not be compatible with ECC.  However, if you call ITS, they can do a patch to make it work.  It was suggested that ITS should put out a general announcement about this.  
· Patrick Papetti:  In response to a question re:  whether the July retro checks will be taxed this year, Jeff stated that both retro checks will be done this calendar year, so it shouldn’t affect next year’s taxes.  For a map of the current campus, he was advised to contact Bob Gann’s office.  
Agenda Items for Next Meeting:
· E-Mail Policy Input

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.
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